LIFELONG LEARNING AND LEISURE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
10th April, 2002

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
3.10 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Pennington - in the Chair


Councillors Carson, Carter, Clarke, Grimshaw, Hincks, Judge and Upton

Mr. J. Dyson, Mr. Langley, Mr. Nathan and Reverend Father Paxton - 


Co-opted Members

Councillor Daniels, Executive Support Member for Education, attended at the invitation of the Committee

38.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Reverend Doctor Archer and Councillors Sheehy and Witkowski who had been invited to attend.

39.
MRS. JILL BAKER

The Chairman extended a warm welcome to Jill Baker, the new Director of Education and Leisure, who was attending her first meeting of the Committee.

40.
COUNCILLORS CARTER AND GRIMSHAW

The Chairman reported that this would be the last meeting which Councillors Carter and Grimshaw would be attending prior to their retirement from the Council.  Members expressed their appreciation of the services of Councillors Carter and Grimshaw to the Committee.

41.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 13th March, 2002, were approved as a correct record.  

42.
SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS (SEN) : DELEGATION OF FUNDING FOR SCHOOLS

(Previous Minute 33 - 13th March, 2002)


A Member referred to the statement, in Minute 33, that the overall amount of resources allocated for SEN was adequate and, whilst he accepted that this might be the case, suggested that (a) the amount which it was proposed to delegate to schools would not be adequate to enable them to deal with pupils with SEN, (b) the proposal to delegate funding to schools on the basis of the number of pupils who were entitled to free school meals was not acceptable as such provision reflected social deprivation rather than the number of pupils at the school with SEN and (c) consideration should be given, therefore, to making delegation for SEN on a needs-led basis.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Education and Leisure communicate the abovementioned points of view to the Formula Review Group when they are considering proposals for delegating funding for SEN to schools.

43.
VISITS TO SCHOOLS 

(Previous Minute 37 - 13th March, 2002)


RESOLVED:
THAT the first visit of this Committee to inspect schools take place on 12th June, 2002, as follows:-

· 9.30 a.m. Springwood Primary Special School

· 10.30 a.m. New Croft High School

44.
COMMONWEALTH GAMES - UPDATE

A report was submitted on progress with arrangements for the Commonwealth Games:-

· the baton relay was to arrive in Salford on 25th June, 2002, and a number of Salford residents would be carrying the baton in Salford and in other parts of the UK

· a programme to train young, and long term unemployed, people to become volunteers and, ultimately, find a job had been very successful with 191 Salfordians graduating and 80 of them taking games-related roles - a number far in excess of other Local Authorities

· the routes of the marathon and the triathlon had been confirmed although the route for the walks had not yet been finalised.  Discussions on stakeholder roles and responsibilities and planning for security arrangements were ongoing

· all planting in Commonwealth Games colours was on schedule and the erection of banners would take place in June

· Salford Council was prominently featured on the Commonwealth Games radio station and its website had received positive feedback

· the development of the links with South Africa was continuing and interest by groups in organising celebrations for the Queen’s Golden Jubilee had increased

Members welcomed the developments for the Commonwealth Games and hoped that they would act as a stimulus for ongoing activities in future years.  In particular, it was hoped that planting in roundabouts etc. became a regular event which would help to improve the environment of Salford.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted and that the Environmental Scrutiny Committee be made aware that Members would support any action by the Environmental Services Directorate to maintain the planting programme introduced to promote the Commonwealth Games.

45.
FUTURE OPTIONS FOR LEISURE

The Director of Education and Leisure submitted a report on (a) options which had been considered over the last year for the future management of Leisure Services in the City, (b) the developments which might influence these considerations such as revisions to the City Leisure Management Structure, achievement of efficiency savings, trends in income levels and customer requirements and the introduction of fitness suites, (c) key issues which would have to be considered in determining the way forward including the rationalisation of, and investment in, facilities and potential savings and (d) the options which had been submitted to the Cabinet in the light of these factors.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that, on 9th October, 2001, the Cabinet decided to (a) authorise, as a replacement to the scheduled Review of Services for Young People, a Best Value Review of City Leisure and Sport Development incorporating a rationalisation exercise, (b) examine options for possible transfer of services and (c) approve criteria and weighting for use should further work on the rationalisation exercise be approved.




(2) THAT further reports on this subject be submitted when appropriate.

46.
WORKPLAN

The Director of Personnel and Performance submitted a workplan setting out a programme of reports for submission to the Committee up to October, 2002.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the following revisions be made to the workplan now submitted:-

· the Best Value Review scheduled for April be deferred until June, 2002 

· the report on the Secondary School Admissions Policy be brought forward from October to September, 2002 

· the May meeting of the Committee include a review of the Committee’s work over the last year



(2) THAT the Director of Personnel and Performance liaise with the new Director of Education and Leisure to incorporate her suggestions into the workplan
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